
RESOLUTION APPROVING NAMING OF THE  

SALEM CREEK STROLLWAY BRIDGE   

 

 WHEREAS, the Salem Creek Strollway Bridge is located in the South Ward and links the 

Southeast Gateway Development and the Southeast Gateway YWCA; and 

 WHEREAS, Council Member John C. Larson, South Ward has proposed naming the 

bridge “The Molly Leight Crossing” in honor of former Council Member Molly Leight; and 

WHEREAS, the Recreation and Parks Commission, at their April 4, 2017 meeting, 

recommended that the Salem Creek Strollway Bridge be named “The Molly Leight Crossing”. 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and City Council of the City 

of Winston-Salem that the Salem Creek Strollway Bridge, be named “The Molly Leight Crossing”. 

 


